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Twenty-Fifth Sunday                           
in Ordinary Time
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The wisdom from above               
is pure.

Jas 3:17
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Dear Parishioners,

“The wisdom from above is pure.”

There is a wonderful exhibition at 
the Art Institute entitled, “My New 
Yorks.” The exhibition features the 
paintings of the American artist, 
Georgia O’Keefe. I have always 
associated her with paintings of 
flowers and desert landscapes 
from the time she lived in Santa Fe, 
New Mexico. She began her career 
though living in New York City.

In the 1920’s, New York was a boom town of construction. 
With the invention of the hydraulic elevator, skyscrapers 
became habitable. Georgia was enamored by the urban 
life of New York and featured buildings as the topic of her 
paintings of the 1920’s.

In 1925, New York allowed people to live above the 11th 
floor of a building. She and her husband promptly moved 
into an apartment on the 30th floor of the Stanton Hotel 
on the East Side. She became fascinated with the view of 
the city high above street level. The perspective of the city 
from her living room captured her artistic imagination, the 
city in its complexity, diversity, and synergy. From above 
you could really “feel” the city as a living reality.

A lot of how we deal with life can be affected by our 
perspective. If we only deal with our life from “the street 
level,” we fail to see the bigger direction of our lives, where 
we have been, where we are and where we are headed.

If we only see our life from a “high altitude view” we may 
fail to appreciate the day in day out realities that can be the 
source of our struggles or joys.

In St. James Letter that is proclaimed this weekend we 
hear that the wisdom from God comes from above and 
is not diminished by the reality of evil. The wisdom from 
“above”  is peaceable, gentle, compliant, full of mercy and 
good fruits. Our spiritual life is enriched when we are open 
to the “wisdom” from above as we navigate the challenges 
and the struggles of living on the “street level” of life. The 
Lord seeks to lead us to a life of meaning and purpose. 
We are challenged to get in touch with the wisdom the 
Lord seeks to share and to better discern where the Lord 
is leading us.

This weekend is the annual Seminary Appeal in which we 
are asked to financially  and spiritually support our seminary 
program. The Appeal is supported through our First Fruits 

program in which we tithe our weekly collections to support 
the many second collections.

OLPH has a great history of supporting the formation of 
seminarians and newly ordained priests and that tradition 
continues! The seminary can in some ways provide a “high 
altitude” picture of the ministry of a parish priest, the parish 
can provide the “street level” picture. They both are critical. 
You need to be able to understand the theology of the 
sacrament of marriage, you also must be able to help form 
an engaged couple attending marriage prep, how does 
this form me? I am getting married in six months! 

Our parish teaching program seminarians will be speaking 
at all the masses this weekend. Charlie Liedel and Andrew 
Whipple have been present at religious education, the 
family catechesis program, the Men’s Spirituality Group, 
and youth ministry. Jeff Davlin and Tony Davies will be 
present at the school, liturgy, and other parish events. 
We are so blessed to have them. Charlie, Andrew, and 
Jeff belong to the Diocese of Grand Rapids and Tony is 
studying for the Archdiocese of Chicago. Tony will be here 
full time in January for his parish internship assignment. I 
am grateful to you the parishioners for the important part 
you serve in forming future priests.

We also cannot forget our native son, Luke Lato! He 
is in second theology and continuing his journey to the 
priesthood. He is the son of Mark and Vivi Lato and is a 
graduate of our school. He will be a terrific priest!

I had the privilege of participating in the funeral of Lud 
Miller, the brother-in-law of Sister Paulanne in Belgium, 
Wisconsin last week. Every time I meet Sr. Paulanne’s 
family I am so impressed by their faith and goodness. Lud 
was a beloved grandfather and highly regarded member of 
his community. May he Rest in Peace!

This Saturday, Sept. 21 is one of my favorite celebrations 
in Glenview! It is Blocktoberfest! Check it out! Under the 
leadership of Zoe Sundstrom many of our teens will be 
helping out. Our Men’s Club has also done a lot to support 
this great community event.

We have already been doing some of the groundwork for 
the upcoming capital campaign, “Generation to Generation: 
Answer the Call.” We will be in the first phase beginning in 
January.

May your week be blest!

Fr. Jerry Boland

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...

Fr. Jerry Boland, Pastor
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seek, share, rejoice - cardinal's letter... Important Parish 
Announcement

We have excellent news to 
report about Fr. Boland's  
tenure as pastor of OLPH. 
We have just received this 
letter from Cardinal Cupich 
which approves Fr. Jerry to 
stay on as pastor until the 
end of June 2026.

This is a wonderful blessing 
for our parish! Please offer 
Fr. Jerry congratulations 
and your full support when 
you see him.
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Music Ministry
INSTRUMENTALISTS AND SINGERS OF ALL AGES NEEDED

Anytime is a great time to join one of the choirs and help 
continue to build the Music Ministry at OLPH. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to serve God and the parish through 
sharing your gifts of music and song. And it promises to be 
a lot of fun as well! The following groups are all directed by 
our music director, Russell Stern. New members are always 
welcome and encouraged to join throughout the year.

The Adult Festival Choir
•	 We sing at the 9:00am Mass on Sunday (and sometimes 

other Masses) until the first week of June. We also sing 
for Holidays and special occasions. All singers are 
welcome. 

•	 Rehearses in the church on Tuesday evenings from 
7:45-9:15pm. The first rehearsal is on Sept. 17. 

The 10:30 Mass Ensemble
•	 Sings at the 10:30am Mass throughout the year.

•	 All singers are welcome and instrumentalists are 
encouraged to audition.

•	 The singers rehearse in the church on Tuesdays from 
7:45-9:15pm in the music office. The first rehearsal is 
on Sept. 17. 

•	 Instrumentalists rehearse prior to the Mass or as needed.

The Teen/Young Adult Ensemble
•	 Sings approximately once a month at the Sunday 

5:00pm Mass and for Christmas, Easter and other 
special occasions, until early June.

•	 Students grade 7 through young adult are welcome. 

•	 No audition required for singers. Instrumentalists are 
encouraged to audition.

•	 Rehearses in the church before the Mass they are singing 
at and sometimes on Tuesdays, 6:45pm (depending on 
the teen’s availability). We will have a welcome meeting/
rehearsal on Oct. 1 at 6:45pm in the Church. 

The Children’s Choir
•	 Sings once a month, usually at the 10:30am Mass from 

October through Mother's Day. They also sing at the 
Christmas Eve 3:00pm Mass, and on Easter.

•	 1st thru 7th grade children are welcome.

•	 Rehearses in the church on Tuesdays, starting Oct. 1, 
from 5:45-6:30pm

Cantors
•	 Cantors are auditioned from the choir and are then 

trained. They are scheduled to sing for 1-3 Masses a 
month depending upon the church’s need and the cantor’s 
availability. A Schola Cantorum made up of our cantors 
will sing periodically at the Saturday 5:00pm Mass. 

To volunteer, or for more information, please contact Russell 
Stern at rstern@olphglenview.org or you are welcome to 
just show up to one of the rehearsals listed above, at any 
time. Thank you for your consideration!

Ministry of Care Training 
for Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion to the Sick
Saturday mornings Sept. 28 & Oct. 5 Hickey Hall
Ministers of Care bring Holy 
Communion to parishioners who are 
homebound, living in nursing homes, 
or in the hospital. They share with 
them the word of God in scripture, 
pray with them for the Church and 
the world, and offer them companionship. 

The work of the Ministry of Care is open to all members of 
our parish community, and a basic training course for new 
Ministers of Care will take place on two successive Saturday 
mornings, Sept. 28 and Oct. 5. Both sessions will help you 
develop the skills and confidence needed to be a source of 
comfort to those who are in need.   

These sessions will be facilitated by Rick Nash and Jim 
Vlazny, Coordinators of the Ministry of Care at OLPH.  
Completion of this course qualifies you to receive the 
Archdiocesan mandate to bring Communion to the sick, 
homebound and hospitalized of our parish.

If you think God might be calling you to this most important 
ministry, please contact Rick Nash for more information or to 
register for the training sessions  by phone 847-651-8718 or 
email rick.nash@comcast.net
Lastly, if you, a family member, or someone you know is 
homebound, unable to attend Mass, and would like to receive 
Holy Communion, OLPH Ministers of Care are available to 
bring Holy Communion. For more information, please call the 
Rectory Office at 847-729-1525.

seek, share, rejoice - music ministry, ministry of care...



5September 22, 2024 • olphglenview.org

Blocktoberfest
11:00am - 4:00pm, Sat.,  Sept. 21
OLPH will be at the Kid's Zone at 
Blocktoberfest 2024. Stop by our table for 
facepainting, giveaways, and more! We'll 
be on Church St. at Booth #8.

SPRED Family Autumn Mass 
9:00am, Sun. Sept. 22
You and your family are warmly welcome to attend 
our SPRED Family Mass. Knights of Columbus' 
Tootsie Roll Drive is also happening on this same 
weekend. Our Knights are generous not only with 
SPRED but with other important ministries. Please 
be generous to them.

If you have any questions contact Grace Martinsen 
(847.652.7450) or Mary McCool (847.217.0034).

Youth Ministry Spaghetti & Service
Starts with Mass 5:00pm, Sept. 22
All 7th - 12th graders are invited to 
attend! After Mass teens will join us in 
the Youth Room for dinner and assembly 
of Brown Bags for oiur Sharing Ministry.

Stepping Out Together
Reaching out to adults who are solo and would like 
to participate in spiritual and social activities. 
Saturday, Sept. 28: NAMI Walk at Gallery Park
Sunday, Sept. 29: Octoberfest time! Dinner at Edelweiss
To reserve your spot, contact:
Janis Moylan at jlpm1231@gmail.com 
or Pat Marziani at marzianipat@gmail.com

seek, share, rejoice - upcoming events...

Save the Date!
Upcoming events for Fall*

Hospitality Sunday
Sun., Oct. 20

Trunk or Treat
Sun., Oct. 27 

Parish Summit
Sat., Nov. 2

All Souls Mass of Remembrance
Wed., Nov. 6

Holly Fair 2024
Thu., Nov. 7 & Fri., Nov. 8

Russell Stern's Fall Concert
Sun., Nov. 17

* This is just a partial list of events coming up 
at OLPH. For our complete calendar, go to 
olphglenview.org

Men's Basketball League Starting Up!

Time to play. Let's go! Here are the details:

•	 Season is October 20 to March 16.
•	 Games are Sunday mornings in the Playdium.

•	 2 divisions by age group, over and under 40. 

•	 Registration link:  https://registration.teamsnap.com/form/13965
•	 Early bird discount is available for signups by Sept. 30. 
•	 Registration closes Oct. 6.  
•	 Space limited, first-come first served.  
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seek, share, rejoice - sharing ministry...
Sharing Ministry
Support a family and spread joy
The Sharing Resource Center (SRC) is in need of non-
perishable items. Here are some ideas on how to support a 
family in need and spread a little joy. Donate… 

•	 Your favorite childhood cereal
•	 The canned soup that makes you feel better
•	 Your go-to brand of paper towels
•	 Your favorite fruit cup or canned veggie

Drop off non-perishables in the bins at church entries, instill 
generosity by providing donations for your kids to bring up 
during Mass, or deliver donations directly to the SRC on 
Tuesday and Thursday from 7:00am-12:00pm or Sunday 
from 8:00am -12:00pm.

St. Sabina Taking the Reins at Food Pantry and                        
in Dire Need of Support
The food pantry in the St. Sabina community has been 
run through Catholic Charities for many years.  
Catholic Charities will be moving out of that role 
and St. Sabina’s, through the direction of pastor 
Michael Pfleger, will be taking on total operations 
at the pantry on October 1st.  

Father Pfleger will be starting from ground zero 
and needs to manage rent, hire staff, secure 
funding for salaries, utilities, phones and more.  
The pantry will also need new or used computers, 
printers, and a copier. Donations will help to ensure 
that this vital pantry can serve this impoverished 
community for time to come.

Urgent Immediate Computer Needs                           
(new or used):
4 Desk Top Computers, Window 10 (minimum), 
Windows 11 preferred (other specs: 16GB Hard 
Drive, 16GB Ram)
17” Monitors, or greater
Printers
Copier
Contact John Nicolau, j.nicolau@comcast.net, 
if you have a computer to donate.  

Monetary Donations Deeply Needed
Mail monetary donations made out to St. 
Sabina’s,to:

Fr. Michael Pfleger
St. Sabina Church
1210 W. 78th Place
Chicago, IL  60620

Mass at St. Sabina’s Sunday October 6
Join a group going to St. Sabina’s to enjoy 
10:00am Mass with Fr. Pfleger and the 
church community. Contact Bill Lynch, 
bill@nhsglobalevents.com Carpooling 
will be arranged. The morning will leave you 
feeling inspired.

Befriend a Family – Holiday Support 
for Needy Sharing Parish Families
We are gearing up for the Befriend a Family program, which 
finds OLPH sponsors providing holiday support to needy 
families in our sharing parish communities at Thanksgiving, 
Christmas and Easter. Most gifting is done in the form of gift 
cards, but there is the option to purchase gifts for Christmas 
if you so choose.  

We match you with a family size comfortable for you. Giving 
is done anonymously and the Sharing Ministry handles 
the delivery of your gifts. Contact Megan Anderson, 
megcanderson@gmail.com for more information.
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Grow in Faith This Fall
The Way Ministry continues its Fall 
tradition of practicing simple daily prayer with the help of a 
great spiritual teacher to achieve peace and become closer 
to God. Join us!

Set Your Heart Free
30 days with 

St. Francis de Sales 
Doctor of the Church

This is a parish-wide independent 
prayer program with opportunities for 
group spirituality hosted by The Way’s 
Hearts Afire Ministry.

•	 Discover a spiritual teacher who is wise and 
warm, a moderate and gentle companion for your spiritual 
journey who wrote for people with families to assist, feed, 
clothe, and educate…in other words, for us!

•	 Start each day in conversation with God with short but 
powerful passages inspired by St. Francis de Sales’ 
letters and his Introduction to Devout Life. These 
readings will provide spiritual focus for your day and teach 
you that a heart that is free—one that is not attached to 
its own way of doing things—is the close companion of a 
peaceful soul.

•	 A daily thought—a single line—that you can reflect on 
throughout your day to serve as a gentle reminder of 
God’s presence within the many activities and tasks that 
make up your day.

•	 End your day by turning everything over to God with a 
closing prayer of gratitude, plus an offering to God and a 
prompt to pray for others.

Will it fit my busy Fall schedule?
•	 No homework…just independent prayer and pondering; 

5 minutes in the morning and 5 minutes in the evening 
to reduce anxiety, cultivate patience, and exude peace 
throughout your day

•	 Perfect for a busy Fall with an election year--quiets your 
mind and stills your soul so you can hear the Word of God 
more clearly

•	 Prayer Program Dates: Wednesday, October 2, through 
Friday, November 1, All Saints’ Day

•	 Two optional Saturday Mornings of Reflection on 10/19 
and 11/2 available to deepen your journey

Register by Friday, September 27 using GiveCentral.org
Register and pay $20 for the Set Your Heart Free Program at 
GiveCentral.org. 

Use your smartphone and the QR code below to go directly 
to The Way payment page. 

Login or create an account to provide your email address for 
a follow-up email regarding where and when to pick up your 
materials by 10/1.  

For questions, email TheWayOLPH@gmail.com

seek, share, rejoice - the way, altar servers...

An Invitation to join the Altar-Serving Ministry!

Who? current 4th-8th graders

Why? Altar servers assist our priests during the Mass. 
They gain a hands-on understanding of the Mass, 
become more involved in the OLPH community, learn 
to prioritize service (with friends!) and, above all, use 
their skills to give Glory to God. 

How to join the Fall training sessions? Please email 
Maggie Wycklendt maggie.wycklendt@gmail.com 
if your child is interested in joining the fall training 
sessions or if you have further questions. Please 
contact Maggie by October 1. 

Fr. Larry Basbas and the smiling faces of our happy altar servers
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OLPH Seminarians: Summer Updates from Charlie and Andrew, 
and A Warm Welcome to Jeffrey Davlin and Anthony Davies

As one of more than 80 parishes in the Archdiocese participating in the Tolton Teaching Parish Program (TTPP), OLPH 
hosts Mundelein seminarians to help them develop and practice pastoral skills. For the 2024-2025 school year, we welcome 
the return of Charlie Leidel and Andrew Whipple, as well as two seminarians new to OLPH, Jeffrey Davlin and Anthony 
Davies. Please be sure to introduce yourself when you see them around the parish.  

Charlie Leidel’s Internship at Holy 
Name of Jesus Parish in Grand 
Rapids

Praise be Jesus Christ! Brothers and 
sisters at Our Lady of Perpetual Help, 
thank you so much for all your prayers 
during my time of internship. While it is 
bittersweet to leave my home diocese 
and return to seminary, it will be so 

good to see you all again. This summer I remained at Holy 
Name of Jesus Parish, where I’d been since January, and 
continued to minister to parishioners. 

While things slowed down a bit after the school year 
ended, I continued to be involved in many different ministry 
opportunities to help prepare myself for priesthood. I served 
many quinceañeras and helped the priest with baptisms, 
funerals and weekend Masses. 

I spoke to a prayer circle on the Sacred Heart which was 
a very beautiful way to share some of the graces I have 
received in my own prayer life. 

I also helped lead a young adult group through "A Biblical Walk 
Through the Mass", an Ascension press program narrated by 
Dr. Edward Sri. It was so beautiful to help young adults learn 
the biblical background of the Mass, that everything the priest 
does is charged with biblical significance, and that learning 
about all this allows us to enter more deeply into the Mass. 

Overall, I stayed busy throughout the summer, and am 
excited to be back to finish my last year and a half of studies 
at Mundelein. 

Please say hi if you see me, I would love to meet more faces 
at OLPH and catch up with those I haven't seen in a while. 
God bless you all! 

Andrew Whipple’s Internship at 
Catholic Charities of West Michigan

Greetings from Mundelein -- I am eager 
to return to the OLPH community this 
semester, witnessing and worshipping 
Our Lord in this new school year. It 
has been a blessed summer. I had 
the opportunity to work for Catholic 
Charities of West Michigan. I helped at 

God’s Kitchen, the soup kitchen in downtown Grand Rapids 
which serves hundreds of guests each day. I assisted in meal 
preparation and service, and also drove a 12-passenger van 
to food distribution sites, particularly for those in need in rural 
areas. It was a grace to encounter God in these people, to 
serve them and, often, to share a laugh with them. 

Additionally, I served young families at St. Gianna’s Baby 
Boutique, a unique space in West Michigan which invites 
young parents and guardians to “shop” for free clothes and 
supplies for babies and children in need. I witnessed firsthand 
the joy that a dignified experience of charitable giving can 
bestow on those in need.

Once my internship at Catholic Charities wrapped, I visited 
my old stomping grounds, the Diocese of Savannah. I was 
stationed there while serving in the military, and I still maintain 
friendships at my former parish as well as with priests and 
military friends. 

Driving from Michigan to Georgia, it was a true gift to behold 
the beauty of this country’s landscape. And in this age of 
purported divisions and despondency, it was a further gift to 
be reminded of the character and hospitality of the people of 
our country. 

I return to Mundelein feeling immensely grateful for this 
summer’s opportunities and with a renewed sense of focus 
to be the hands and feet of Christ.

seek, share, rejoice -meet our seminarians...
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Introducing Jeffrey Davlin

Jeffrey Davlin
Configuration I
Grand Rapids, MI
Education:

University of St. Thomas
St. John Vianney Seminary
St. Patrick Catholic School

Hello! My name is Jeff Davlin and I am a seminarian for the 
diocese of Grand Rapids, Michigan. I just began my first 
year at Mundelein Seminary and have been assigned to Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help as part of the Tolton Teaching Parish 
Program! I am excited to help out in any way I can!

Who inspired you to be a priest?

I have been inspired to be a priest by Fr. Larry King, ​
Fr. Michael Alber, St. John Vianney, and most of all, the 
Holy Spirit!

Why do you want to be a priest?

I want to be a priest because I believe that this is what God 
wants for me, and because being a priest will bring me into 
closer contact with the love of my life, the Eucharist.

What do you love the most about seminary?

What I love most about the seminary is how much time we 
get to spend with the Eucharist!

What are you most grateful for?

I am most grateful for all the love I have received: the Love 
of God the Father, Son and Holy Spirit, the love of my family, 
and the love that I see in the people around me.

Introducing Anthony Davies

Hello, I am Tony Davies, a seminarian 
for the Archdiocese of Chicago. My 
home parish is St. Paul of the Cross in 
Park Ridge. Aside from St. Paul, I have 
been assigned to St. Damian in Oak 
Forest, as well as helping at Our Lady 
of Ransom in Niles. 

I am in my 7th year of seminary formation and am currently 
in second Theology at St. Mary of the Lake Mundelein 
Seminary. I started my formation at St. Joseph Seminary in 
Chicago, then continued to St. John Vianney Seminary, then 
completed a year at St. Leonard Parish in Berwyn, and finally 
am at Mundelein. 

I look forward to seeing all of you and ministering here at Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help, as well as walking with you in your 
faith journey. 

seek, share, rejoice -meet our seminarians...

ARCHDIOCESAN SEMINARY COLLECTION

OLPH supports the educational formation of our 
archdiocesan seminarians by contributing to the 
Archdiocesan Seminarian Education collection for their 
education and formation needs. We do this as part of our 
parish First Fruits Program, instead of taking up a second 
collection.

As a reminder, the first 6% of each weekly and holyday 
offertory collection is set aside for our First Fruits Program.  
Instead of taking up certain second collections, OLPH 
splits this 6% among our four sharing parishes and 
five named Archdiocesan second collections over the 
course of the year. This Archdiocesan second collection 

for our seminarians, taken up in the Archdiocese during 
the weekend of September 21-22, is one of the second 
collections funded through our First Fruits Program.

If you choose, however, to make a separate gift, there are 
envelopes available at the entrances to the Church; there 
is a button open on the GiveCentral OLPH portal; or, you 
can give directly to the Archdiocese at: 

archchicago.org/seminarianfund

Let us also remember to pray for our seminarians who 
are in this important period of formation as they strive to 
answer God’s call to serve.
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Two months ended August 31, 2024.

To all parishioners:  
Summer months usually reflect a slightly lower level of giving. July and August 2024 results are true to that experience. We 
thank you for your generous giving, the fruits of which appear below. We would also like to remind those who might have been 
away during the summer that we count on your regular donations all year long, to cover day-to-day operations expenses of 
the parish.  

As a reminder to school families who are registered parishioners and who are receiving the discounted tuition rate at our 
School, we also count on your ongoing participation in support of parish life and our Sunday General Offertory collection, 
through use of offertory envelopes or through our online giving platform – GiveCentral.  

For any new or current parishioners who are interested, you can set up a 
one-time or recurring gift online through GiveCentral. Weekly or monthly 
envelopes can also be requested by calling the Parish Office main 
number at 847-729-1525. It is only through your ongoing generosity that 
OLPH continues to be the thriving parish that it is. We are ever grateful 
for all you do!

For the month of August 2024 and for two months ended August 31, 
2024, our collection data is as follows:

It is easy to make an online donation to 
OLPH through GiveCentral. Click the direct 
link to our portal:
https://www.givecentral.org/location/552
Or simply point and 
click the camera on 
your phone at the 
QR code below to 
go directly to our 
secure GiveCentral 
online donation portal.

seek, share, rejoice - stewardship report, ministry update...

		            AUGUST 2024	             YTD, FY25	

	 RECEIPTS	 $203,702 		  $395,665 	

	 BUDGET	 $227,000 		  $447,000 	

	 VARIANCE	 ($23,298)		  ($51,335)	

						    

                 FIRST FRUITS @ 6% of above receipts    $23,740 

Respect Life Ministry
Please join us on the first Wednesday morning of every 
month, at 9:00am in the South Vestibule of the Church. 
Coffee & cookies served. Questions? 

Monica Cassidy monccas@comcast.net

Knit for Life Ministry
OLPH Knit for Life Ministry creates beautiful:
•	 Blankets for the Homeless, for Children, and for Seniors
•	 Hats and Scarves for the Homeless and Needy
•	 Prayer Shawls for Hospice Patients
•	 Blankets, Washcloths, and Ivory Soap for Babies
We get together twice a month in Hickey Hall of the Parish 
Center on the first and third Thursday mornings of each 
month. At Sr. Paulanne’s suggestion, we make everything 
extra warm. Yarn, knitting needles and crochet hooks are 
provided. 
Contact Regina Kilroy at reginakilroy@gmail.com 
or call her at 847-998-4588. 

Project Linus 
OLPH Project Linus Ministry 
“blanketeers” have been very 
active this year creating over 180 
quilts that provide love, a sense 
of security, warmth, and comfort 
to children ages 0-18 years who 
are seriously ill, traumatized or otherwise in need of our new 
handmade quilts. 

Volunteers can come to any session their schedule allows, 
and can contribute by cutting, sewing, or ironing. The ability 
to use a sewing machine is not required. 

OLPH Project Linus Ministry meets on the last Wednesday 
of every month in Hickey Hall (Parish Center, 2nd Floor) 
9:00am - 12:00pm.

Donations of cotton fabric, thread, and gift cards (ex: JOANN 
Fabrics, Walmart), are greatly appreciated. To volunteer, 
donate or for more information, please contact: 
Jean Draths, Co-Leader: jeandraths@gmail.com
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seek, share, rejoice - thank you from men's club & ym...

The OLPH Men's Club would like to thank all of the individuals who volunteered their time for the      
2024 Block Party. Thank you all!! We couldn't have done it without you!!!

Javier Ayala Morteo
Michael Bacik
Matthew Baker
Greg Ball
Rachel Bowlin
JD Bowlin
Lesby Cardona
Ryan Cook
Tom Curtis
Sue Curtis
Brad Dempsey
Mary Kate Donnelly
Kevin Duffy
Ben Eichenseer
Anne Eichenseer
John Eichenseer
Matt Engels
Thomas Fallon
Donald Farrell
Ryan Fleming
Sean Gillen
Colin Gubbins
Jason Guindon
Mike Haley
Brian Haman
Kimberly Hand
Sam Hellerman
Gordon Hill
Elie Hobeika
Mike Hrvojevic
Marty Kearney
Conroy Kearns
Mike Kearns
Mike Keating
Adam Keldermans
Jack Keldermans
Tenleigh Keldermans
Phil Kenny
Andrew Kidd
Andy Konchin
Bobby Kramer
Dan LaRocco

John Leuer
Chad Lōse
Pierce Lōse
Dave  Ludden
Dawn Ludden
Bill Lundgren
Weislaw Luszcz
Lawrence Maigler
Jeff Marrone
Kevin Marschall
Michael McDermott
Connor McDonnell
Danny McDonnell
Dillon McDonnell
Sean McDonnell
Kyle Morgan
Brian Morrisroe
Bridget Morrisroe
Bill Morrissey
Eric Munoz
Stephen Muto
Mary Anne Nash Sebby
Peter Nestos
Larry Nicholson
Pat Nimrod

Michael O'Connor
Brian O'Grady
Karen O'Grady
Kevin O'Hara
Ted Przybylo
Chad Richardson
Paciano Robles
Kevin Ryan
Peter Schellhorn
Vern Sebby
Andy Shelton
Jason Shudy
Salvador Villagomez
Blasé Viti
Colleen Walsh
Emmett Walsh
Kevin Walsh
Chris Weinacht
Taylor Wood
Jess Wood
Mike Wycklendt
Will Wycklendt
Matt Wycklendt
Bob Wycklendt
David Yurik
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seek, share, rejoice -parish and community opportunities...
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seek, share, rejoice - our school
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seek, share, rejoice - st. sabina academy benefit...
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U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz olphmil@yahoo.com

Capt Gregory Bart
BU Joseph Hogan 
LT James Kowalski
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
PO3 LaTonya Crowder-Stonis
LCDR Kenneth Pittner
AWS2 Brian Sedin

Maj Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
CPT Athena MacLain
1 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
1LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard, Overseas
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

LCPL Madeline Fasolo
PFC Diego Giles
CPL Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Maj Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
2ndLt Liam Ward Roberson
PFC Ulysses Robles
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

    Note: The Bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800-950-9952 to place a paid Bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Community Announcements

Parish Announcements
Upcoming OLPH Class Reunions
4:00pm school tour and class photo
5:00pm Mass
6:00pm class celebration!
Class of 1969 55th Reunion
Saturday, October 5, 2024
Contacts:
Julia Jagla  jjagla@comcast.net
Larry Montalto  lawrencemontalto@icloud.com

Class of 1974 50th Reunion
Saturday, October 19, 2024
Contacts:
Jenny Ziegler  jenny.ziegler@cbexchange.com
Peggy Maginot Doherty  peggy808@comcast.net
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We have QR codes on the pews so you 
can make your offering at Mass if you 
are uncomfortable with the basket.

Point and click the camera on your 
phone at the QR code to go directly to 
our secure GiveCentral online donation 
portal. We thank all parishioners for 
your support and generosity.

To donate to OLPH through our 
GiveCentral portal, simply point your 

phone at this QR Code.

        Thank you 

     for 
your 

 support
!

Our Lady
of Perpetual Help

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat. after 8:30am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel

 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00pm
 - Benediction 3:45pm

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00am the first Wednesday of the month 

MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45am the third Wednesday of the month

Our Beloved Deceased
Dr. James Conway, husband of Dolores	
Juanita Kilian, mother of Jackie Strzalka	

Upcoming Weddings
II    Kaitlin Rourke & Austin Pepe
I     Avis Jason & Daniel Oakes

Baptisms
Hailey Elizabeth, daughter of Kaycie (Kotas) Jogerst & Aleks Jogerst

Sunday, September 22
7:30 am – Fr. Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH  
9:00 am – Fr. Jim    Willa Hollman, Robert McKenna, Anthony Lapasso, 
Mark & Maureen Wilzbach 50th Wedding Anniversary  
9:30 am – McD Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH              
10:30 am – Fr. Hickey w/DCW    Peter Conway, Marion Hurley,                  
Madonna Thoelecke
12:00 pm – Fr. Jerry    Tom Guttschow, Bob Cummings 
5:00 pm – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                                                         

Monday, September 23     
6:30 am – Fr. Patrick    Paul Knutson    
8:30 am – Fr. Larry    David Hines, Noreen Nagle

Tuesday, September 24 
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Carol Murtaugh, Ray McMahon (MFTL)
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Mary & John Lysy      

Wednesday, September 25                              
6:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH  
8:30 am – Fr. Patrick    Gabriel Lorenzo, Madonna Thoelecke, James Riley, Sr.

Thursday, September 26                           
6:30 am – Fr. Patrick    Rosemary Collins, Patrick Stein, Ellen O’Connor 
8:30 am – Fr. Jim    John Slevin, Ann Barr, Mary Kisling, Walsh Family

Friday, September 27                           
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH               
8:30 am – Fr. Larry    Rafaela Flores, Souls in Purgatory 

Saturday, September 28        
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH  
5:00 pm – Fr. Larry    Janet Rawicki, Robert Figuera, Louise Makris 

Sunday, September 29          
7:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH  
9:00 am – Fr. Larry w/DCW    Antonia & Eugenio Dias, Thomas O’Neill,               
O’Neill Quinlan        
9:30 am McD – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH               
10:30 am – Fr. Jim w/DJR    Ed Krupa, Steven Carruthers, Madonna Thoelecke
12:00 pm – Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH   
5:00 pm – Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH  

Remember Our Sick
Kathryn Altonji
Little Maggie Anderson
Anthony Arboleda
Leonard Beeftink
Little Rome Caputo
Katie Cogan
Bella d'Avis
Patricia Fallon
Marian DiBenedetto
Grant Fogarty
Rich Halbert
Joan Fortman
Kate Halloran
Baby Katie Hodur
Katie Huffman

Deacon Dave Kalina
Marie Luc
Elizabeth McCarte 
Danny Murov
Pat Nold
Guadalupe Romero
John Quintanilla
Margie Schels. 
Josephine Cassidy Sampson
John Snow
Russell Theriault
Fr. Paddy Tyrrell
Rita Tosto
Gina Vuskovich

our weekly intentions: september 22 - september 29



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, 
Chaplain of RE, Scripture Study, and Youth Ministry
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.org
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy and 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org
Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org

Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Director, Religious Education (RE) & Youth Ministry
847-998-5289  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org
Karen Daniels,  Assistant Manager, Parish Office Operations
ext. 121  •  kdaniels@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Sr. Administrative Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org
Kathy Heublein,  Religious Education Office Assistant 
847-998-5289  •  kheublein@olphglenview.org
Zoe Sundstrom,  Youth Ministry Coordinator 
ext. 116  •  youthministry@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Dcn. Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sr. Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Needy Family Ministry	 Sr. Anna Thottunkal, Case Mgr.	 312.607.9750
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview

 
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
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Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS  
Phil Meehan, DDS 

847.998.9992 
 

2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B 
Glenview, IL 60026

WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004     Lic# 058-141680

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually Created

PH. 847.729.2233

WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM
1775 Glenview Road

Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

www.colonialfuneral.com

8025 W. Golf Road
Niles  (847) 581-0536

6250 N. Milwaukee Ave.
Chicago  (773) 774-0366

Julie Shechtman CDFA™, CFP®
Managing Director - Wealth Management
Financial Advisor
2700 Patriot Blvd., Suite 150
Glenview, IL 60026
847 441-3688
CA Insurance Lic #0M92183
NMLS #1290695

Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC. 
Member SIPC. CRC 5989851 10/23

 SENIOR LIVING COMMUNITY

2601 Chestnut Ave, Glenview 
Learn more: (847) 998-1118 
www.chestnutsquare.info

Lunch  
and Tour!  
Call Today  

to RSVP

ECOFRIENDLY DISPOSAL

CALL TODAY to receive our Parishioner Discount: (630) 441-4542
BIG OR SMALL WE REMOVE IT ALL!

ITEMS WE TAKE: 
• FURNITURE AND ELECTRONIC REMOVAL 
• EXERCISE EQUIPMENT 
• SMALL CLEAN-OUTS SUCH AS OFFICE, 
    BASEMENT, AND GARAGES 
• WE ALSO DO MOVE SERVICES 
    AS WELL SUCH AS HOME TO HOME OR STORE TO HOME

 
IF YOU LIVE ALONE

MDMedAlert!™
4 Ambulance 4 Police/Fire 
4 Family/Friends 4 GPS & Fall Alert

800.809.3570
/mo.$1995

Starting At

md-medalert.comCALL NOW!
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COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning

847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

FOUNDED 1975 • VETERAN OWNED & OPERATED
TREE PRESERVATION SPECIALISTS

847-328-2354

Ed the Plumber 
Ed the Carpenter
847.492.1444
Best Work • Best Rates

PARISHIONER DISCOUNT

• Roofing • Siding • Windows • Free Estimates • Family Owned  
LICENSED, BONDED, INSURED

www.whiteeagleremodeling.com

Call for  
Parishioner Discount

(773) 742-4402

$1 OFF
Any Value Basket  

1727 Waukegan Rd
Glenview, IL 60025 CELEBRATING OUR 10TH ANNIVERSARY

The Schiltz Family
847-729-0111 | 1837 Glenview Road, Glenview

DRIVE-THRU   Mon-Sat 6:30am-5pm Sun 7am-4pm

For All Your Residential Lighting Needs 
 
Open 7 Days a Week 
847-699-9090 

1120 N Milwaukee Rd. 
Glenview 
Located in the  
Abt Design Center 

Divine W rd 
Missionaries

helping the poor and the needy 
throughout the world

Religious Gift Shop
Come and visit our new store.

Gifts Communion, Confirmation,
Baptisms, Weddings, Easter,
Christmas,  Anniversaries.

HOURS: M-F – 8:30-5   Sat – 10-4   
Closed Sunday

Divine Word Gift Shop
847-272-7605 • www.svdmissions.org 

1835 Waukegan Rd. Techny, IL

Illinois

CatholicMatch.com/IL

1006 Church St • Glenview
847-730-3782 / 847-730-3245
houseofwaxdayspa.comhouseofwaxdayspa.com

Anne.DuBray@cbexchange.com
AnneAdvantage.com

Anne DuBray
Your Glenview Real Estate Specialist

847-657-3747

WWW.ONEFAMILYINMISSION.ORG/WMS

October 20th, 2024October 20th, 2024
World Mission Sunday World Mission Sunday 

TEXT
"MISSIONS24"
TO 44384
to Give now

(MT. 22:9)

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME  
Jeff Tkachuk

 
jtkachuk@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2513

Powered by HD Supply 
Industrial Supplier for Janitorial &

Facility Maintenance Products 



For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com              Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Glenview, IL              A 4C 01-4036

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Corinne Cantwell HeggieCorinne Cantwell Heggie
& John E. Heggie& John E. Heggie

Parishioners

cheggie@heggielaw.com

jheggie@heggielaw.com

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605

Parishioner        Maggie 312 956-0734

The Dashing Companion
S E N I O R  C A R E G I V E R

COMPASSIONATE AND RELIABLE
PROVIDING CARE THAT BRINGS DIGNITY & INDEPENDENCE

ASSIST WITH ALL DAILY LIVING ACTIVITIES
OVER 15 YEARS OF EXEPERIENCE

Chuck’s Chuck’s 
AUTO BODY INCAUTO BODY INC

- Since 1964 -
10% Discount on Non Insurance claim only

847-724-5888
2032 Lehigh Ave, Glenview, IL

(847) 998-9504
1819 Waukegan Rd

Glenview

www.delishkasandwichesandbites.com

G R A C E  S T R E E T  F I NA N C I A L  A DV I S O RY 

jeffery.johnson@lpl.com | 312.685.2674 | gracestreetadvisory.com

Retirement • Estate • Investment • Insurance • Tax • Money • Lifestyle

“Going to All Heights to Please, Since 1949”

847-864-8521
All Types of Roofing, Gutters, & Siding

robert@jacktaffroofing.com

Alumni, Parishioner and Parent

Third Generation Family Owned

License # 104-000899

www.jacktaffroofing.com

847-730-5930
www.SeniorCareNorthShore.com

CAREGIVING SERVICES

FREE HELP FOR
ASSISTED LIVING

PLACEMENT

Casey & Charmaine
Conaghan

Parishioners

Residential & Commercial
Exterior & Interior

1816 Johns Drive, Glenview
www.certapro.com • 847-226-7418

Buying Vintage and New sports cards
(all sports - baseball, football,

basketball, hockey, etc.) and game cards
Please email

phil@b-tcollectibles.com
or call 312-498-3514

1104 Waukegan Rd • Glenview • (847) 901-4012 • www.smithcorcoran.com

Smith-Corcoran
Funeral Homes • Crematory • Funeral Planning
Family Owned & Operated since 1912
Chapels also in Chicago & Palatine

• Cremation Services
• Burial Services
• Transparent Online Pricing
• Pre-Planning

Remember. Honor. Celebrate.

Bob, Kelly, and Jay SmithBob, Kelly, and Jay Smith
ParishionerParishioner ParishionerParishioner

245 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 100 
Northfield, IL 60093

847 272 7360

Heggie Wochner Law Firm 
Congratulates Corinne  
for appointment as a  

Circuit Judge

Wills & Trusts • Probate
Estate & Trust Administration

Real Estate

jheggie@heggielaw.com

 John E. Heggie
Parishioner

Jennifer Massarelli Reading
1740 Waukegan Road, Unit 209, Glenview, IL

Helping K-4 students that are struggling with 
reading proficiency or that just need extra 

continued practice and support.
www.jennifermassarellireading.com

INC

SINCE 1982
FREE Estimates ~ 24 Hour Service

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
847-729-0109

www.GlobeBuilders.net

• General Carpentry
• Kitchen Remodeling
• Bathrooms
• Rec Rooms 
• Additions 

• Decks 
• Siding
• Windows
• Porches
• Roofing

SPECIALIZING IN




